ACADEMIC DEANS COUNCIL Minutes of Meeting of January 4, 1972

Present: Deans Aurand, Charignon, Miller, Paraska, Robinson, Scriven, Yozwiak; Chairman, Vice President Edgar, and Dr. Randolph Foster (guest).

The first meeting of the Academic Deans Council of 1972 was held on Tuesday, January 4, Executive Conference Room.

The bulk of the meeting was taken up with a discussion of Dr. Foster's proposed revised procedure for the assignment of students to schools and colleges (report attached). Dr. Foster indicated that it was now possible to implement this revised procedure. Dean Scriven questioned the advisability of implementation at this time. After lengthy discussion, it was moved and seconded that the revised system of assignment of students to schools and colleges be implemented for beginning freshmen. This motion was approved by a vote of six to two.

In other business, Vice President Edgar reminded deans that the deadline for catalog copy is March 15, and that all copies must be approved by academic deans.

There then followed an intriguing discussion relative to the jurisdiction of the various schools and colleges regarding degrees normally associated with particular schools and colleges. Though no formal action was called for or taken, the consensus seemed to be that all degrees are university-wide in scope and thus basic changes in requirements for the degree require university as well as school or college action.